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MEMORANDUM 

 
 
On February 21, 2020, the Public Utility Commission of Oregon established a procedural 
schedule in this docket, including a Special Public Meeting on March 31, 2020, and a 
Public Comment Hearing on April 23, 2020.  Due to the ongoing COVID-19 situation, 
the Commission will be conducting events remotely when possible for the near future.  I 
request that Idaho Power Company provide its presentation at the March 31, 2020 Special 
Public Meeting remotely.  The March 31, 2020 Special Public Meeting will be streamed 
on the Commission’s website.  Additionally, the April 23, 2020 Public Comment Hearing 
will be web-based.  The Commission will issue a Notice of Public Comment Hearing 
with additional details including instructions for participating.   
 
Interested persons not able to participate in the Public Comment Hearing listed above 
may submit comments: via mail to the Commission at: Attn.: LC 74, Administrative 
Hearings Division, Public Utility Commission of Oregon, PO Box 1088, Salem, OR 
97308-1088; via e-mail to puc.hearings@state.or.us; or by telephone to:  Consumer 
Services Division 503-378-6600 or 1-800-522-2404. 
 
Dated this 17th day of March 2020 at Salem, Oregon. 
 
 
 

 _________________________________ 
Alison Lackey 

Administrative Law Judge 
 


